
 

Emergency PLVD Monthly Meeting 

February 11, 2022 @ 6:15pm Via in person-only at Clubhouse 

 

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Marks, Treasurer Doherty 

Attendees: Donna Kenney, Peter Kenney, Debbie Grotheer 

Commissioner Robinson opened the meeting at 6:18 pm. 

• COMMISSIONER ROBINSON opened the meeting with Swearing in of the Interim Clerk, Debbie 
Grotheer.   

• Treasurer Doherty presented the updated February Treasurer’s Report via email.   
• Commissioner Robertson stated that she will vote no on the report without all the bills being 

listed including the Concord Road expenses.   
• Treasurer Doherty informed the committee that the treasurer’s report is in the same format 

that it has always been submitted in the past.  
• Commissioner Marks requested that the full expenses be updated on the report, and Treasurer 

Doherty agreed and made the adjustments at the meeting.  
• Treasurer Doherty presented updated February and January 2022 reports. 
• Commissioner Marks moved to accept, Commissioner Robertson seconded the motion, all voted 

– Yes, accepted the new report. 
• Treasurer Doherty will print out and leave at the Clubhouse for the Committee. He will also mail 

the stipend checks to the commissioner’s homes. 
• Question from participants: 
• -Donna Kenney asked if Article 10 (vote on dissolution if commission falls below 2) is on the 

warrant articles? 
• Commissioner Robinson stated that no, the article has been removed. 
• “NEW” Article 10 (they have moved up) is regarding requesting the funds for the new well.  

Commissioner Robertson found more information that is going to require the full amount of the 
well to be listed on the warrant article to be able to qualify for the 40% forgiveness of the 
project. With the new well, the district will be able to save $109 per week in filters alone and 
another $6-8k for arsenic tanks. 

• Commissioner Robertson to rework the September to November bills to have the September 
billing at the old billing rate, October and November will be at the new billing rate. 

 

• Commissioner Robertson moved to close the meeting; Commissioner Goodwin seconded. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:52pm. 

 

Submitted by,  

Debbie Grotheer, Interim Clerk 



 

 

 

 



 

 


